NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION
AND CITY COUNCIL

PROPOSED ZONING CHANGE

Zoning case number : 2021-14
Applicant : Tim Bennett
Location : 601 & 595 Parker Road
Property Description : Being part of Abstract AO696 W D Penney Survey, containing 4.6 acres.
Present Zoning : Agricultural District
Proposed Zoning : Planned Development — Single Family Detached
Applicant is proposing to develop a Single Family Detached Development on 4.6 acres.
Hello,

My name is Doug Hunt. My wife, Jacque Hunt, and | live at 703 Valley Mills Drive and have resided here for the last 18 years. In
that time, we have seen our city grow and prosper, yet it still retains the small town appeal we experienced when we moved
here from Plano.

Recently, the residents living on Valley Mills Drive received a letter and a map stating that the field located West and directly
behind ten existing homes is being proposed for a zoning change.

| have spoken with many of the other residents of Valley Mills Drive as well as posted in our Harvest Bend Facebook page letting
the know what is being proposed and how it would directly affect our neighborhoods, as well as other residents of Wylie and
St. Paul.

| also cut and pasted the same post on two other Wylie Community/City Facebook pages as well, in order to let folks know what
could be happening.

I can definitely say, there were ABSOLUTELY NO POSITIVE COMMENTS MADE BY ANYONE!

Most of the comments made mirrored each other in relation to concerns such as traffic, privacy, drainage, safety and
destruction of one of the last few natural environments and ecosystems on the North side of the city. Below, | will list the
concerns from myself and my wife, as well as neighbors.

Not interested in the noise and dust. The property in question is 4ft higher in elevation which means that when they grade the
property to drain off, it will end up in our backyards and homes. Loss of the ecosystem and wildlife , loss of privacy, increase in
traffic will also be a concern. Parker road is already a mess, we have two entrances/exits and sometimes we can wait for several
minutes just to get out on Parker Road. Then at Brown & Ballard it is bottlenecked due to traffic and trains. Completely against
this development as this is no doing anything for Wylie residents past, present, or future.

We also do not wish to have any two story homes behind us that can overlook directly into our yards. We voiced our concerns
on the widening of Parker road and how it will affect us, but it was approved anyway. The way it is proposed in the
entrance/exit to Harvest Bend #1 will only allow the right turn onto Parker Road which means all traffic wishing to turn left will
have to use the north exit on Valley Mills Drive. It is already difficult to turn left as it is. With increased traffic flow and restricted
entrance/exits, it will not get any better. We have had several wrecks at Paul Wilson Road and Parker Road due to excessive
speed. A better way would be to install traffic lights down the length of Parker Road to regulate the flow. The plan is to make it



a six lane road which makes no sense because it funnels to a railroad track and downtown Wylie where it cannot be widened
due to the placements of Historic Buildings.

Forcing all traffic through Harvest Bend #2 will cause more traffic noise, and we have a very active neighborhood full of children
that play, ride bikes, skateboard, etcetera. That would increase the chance of injury to children. Wylie is starting to lose the
small town feel that drew us due to all these homebuilders constantly constructing, soon we will just be an extension of Plano.

The new houses built in Wylie are all higher priced and keep driving up the property tax of existing homes. You are quickly
pricing us out of town. We have lost several neighbors due to the high property tax in Collin County.

Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter-

Sincerely,

Doug and Jacque Hunt













































